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Logan Park Community Meeting 4.18.18   7pm @ Logan Park 

March Meeting Minutes were read by Paula Allan.  Quorum is met.  Paula asks for a motion to pass the minutes.  Pat Vogel makes a motion to approve the minutes.  Alex Bliss seconds.  All vote in favor, motion passes.
Ryan Flanders- Logan Park Recreation Director.    Ryan took this opportunity to introduce himself to the neighborhood.  His previous position was at Corcoran Park, he moved to Logan Park Rec Center this winter. He reported the wading pool is due for upgrades this summer.  The pool will close on July 31st and upgrades will begin shortly after.  The park building is scheduled to get a new roof starting on August 6th.  Building access will be somewhat limited during roof construction.
Jonathan Query –Q.arma Building Upgrades.  Jonathan is the owner of the Q.arma building and is planning to upgrade the property.  He has been in the neighborhood for 30 years.   He will be adding a new building to the south side of the property that will border the Highlight Center parking lot.  The new building will house his architect firm. The new building will have a small art gallery in the front and will add six enclosed parking spaces for his firm.  The new building plan is more modern in design (citing the cost of brick) but he plans to soften the look of the building with vines and greenery.   He is also adding some new art elements to the existing building.  Scott Tankenoff (Highlight Center) commented that this was a thoughtful plan.  Scott supports the Q.arma parking plan and does not want to see building owners pushing their buildings to the right away line on Quincy.  
Michael Tolan, Preservation Alliance of Minnesota, Logan Park History Project.  The Preservation Alliance of Minnesota (PAM) received a McKnight grant to perform cultural asset mapping in select neighborhoods, including Logan Park.  With the help of CURA (Center for Urban and Regional Affairs) he created an interactive map of Logan Park cultural assets.  Through research, community engagement, and interviews, he compiled stories and quotes that were used for map.  This project and map is meant to be a tool to guide change and complement our small area plan.  More details on the project can be found on the website as well as the map itself.  
Clean Sweep – Pat Mavity.  Pat Mavity, Clean Sweep Coordinator, has confirmed we have enough volunteers for the May 5th Clean Sweep.  Volunteers should meet at the park at 8:45.
Board Elections – Nominations are open for board elections in May.  8 seats are open.  Nominations are accepted up until voting at the May 16th Annual Meeting.  Members are allowed to nominate themselves.  If you are running for a seat but are unable to attend the May 16th meeting, please send a letter including membership qualifications and reasons for running.  
Volunteer Opportunities:
Art A Whirl Parking Fundraiser, May 18th, 19th, and 20th   Attendants Needed
NE Farmer’s Market Table – Saturday July 28th
Indeed We Can – September 26th
